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VWA Meldkamer

PB 19506

2500 CN Den Haag

The Netherlands

Re: Dutch haulier attempts to smuggle 320 live sheep onto P&O ferries from the port of Dover to the port of Calais in a closed truck, declaring “boxed meat” on board. 

Dear  Madams and Sirs,                                                                         Sept. 24, 2009

Eyes on Animals was recently made aware of a press release written by the UK organization KALE (Kent Against Live Export), dated September 14th, 2009 (a copy of which is attached).  In the press release, KALE announces that a Dutch haulier attempted to smuggle 320 live sheep out of the UK via a P&O Ferry from Dover to Calais harbour on September 1st, 2009.  The sheep were loaded on a closed truck and the load was declared to be “boxed meat” to the UK port and ferry authorities. P&O ferries do not accept livestock transports on their vessels.

Fortunately, the crew of the P&O ferry “Pride of Dover” were suspicious of this consignment and using extra vigilance discovered that live sheep instead of boxed meat were inside the truck. Because of P&O’s clear policy forbidding the transport of live animals, the captain refused permission for the truck to disembark at the port of Calais.  Instead the vehicle was shipped back to Dover and the authorities from DEFRA were called into action.

Eyes on Animals is not certain if this haulier also deceived the DEFRA authorities, resulting in the sheep also not being inspected before leaving the UK for export.  

According to KALE, the incident has been further passed on to Kent Trading Standards, who have the ability to undertake a full investigation into the entire background history of this shipment.

Eyes on Animals see this incident as extremely deceitful to P&O ferries and shames the entire Dutch livestock transport industry. If the Dutch haulier also deceived the DEFRA authorities they then took an unacceptable risk by potentially introducing disease to the continent. 

We ask that the Dutch authorities get in contact with their colleagues at DEFRA, Animal Health and also with the people of Kent Trading Standards at Kent Country to find out all the details and to take the necessary action against the Dutch haulier (and any other parties) in question so that a future incident as such be prevented.

Eyes on Animals requests an answer to this letter at your most earliest convenience,

Best regards,

Lesley Moffat

A copy of this letter has also been forwarded to: AID, LNV, DEFRA, Kent Trading Standards, P&O ferries, Dier en Recht, Animals’ Angels, CIWF.
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